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Office of State Ethics Reaches $3,500 Settlement with 
Former Citizen’s Ethics Advisory Board Chair, G. Kenneth Bernhard
 

May 28, 2010
 

Former Citizen’s Ethics Advisory Board (CEAB) Chairman G. Kenneth Bernhard, of Westport, CT, agreed to pay a $3,500 penalty for making three political contributions while serving as a CEAB member.  

 

According to the attached complaint filed along with the consent order, from January 2008 to March 2010, Bernhard was a member of the Citizen’s Ethics Advisory Board, and therefore a public official under the Code of Ethics.  In May and October of 2008, Bernhard made three political contributions.  Two of these political contributions were to individuals who ran for state office in Connecticut.  One of these political contributions was to Governor Rell’s exploratory committee.  The amount of all three contributions combined totaled $250.  

 

Connecticut law prohibits members of the CEAB as well as OSE employees from making a political contribution to any person subject to the Code of Ethics.

 

Bernhard settled without admission of guilt and states in the attached consent order that he had no knowledge that the contributions, made in his private capacity, might constitute a violation of the Ethics Code.  He further states in the order that he received no personal gain from making the contributions.  He resigned as a member of the CEAB on March 4, 2010.

 

The Office of State Ethics was represented through the process by Special Ethics Enforcement Officer Jill Hartley, a Hartford attorney, to preserve the impartiality of the investigation and resolution of this matter.

 

###

 

Contact:  Meredith Trimble; meredith.trimble@ct.gov; 860-263-2397

